

## **NOTICE**

Notice is hereby given that the Mayor and City Council will hold a Work Session on June 9, 2010 in the Council Chambers, 45 West 100 South, beginning at 6:00 pm.

## **DISCUSSION ITEMS**

1. General Discussion

If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify the City Office ten or more hours in advance and we will, within reason, provide what assistance may be required.

By: Susan B. Farnsworth, City Recorder

Posted: City Offices Post Office Zions Bank

## MINUTES OF A CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS JUNE 09, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm by Mayor James E. DeGraffenried. Council Members attending: Filip Askerlund, Martin Green, James Linford, Rick Steele, and Brent Vincent.

Others attending: City Manager Ben Reeves, City Planner Dennis Marker, and Jonathon Ward

## General Discussion

Review of a proposed contract with JUB with regard to the Wastewater Reclamation Project. See attached for the documents. Approval of the contract will be on the June 16<sup>th</sup> agenda.

Jonathon Ward reviewed the need to have 2 separate public hearings during the next Council Meeting. The Mayor and Council were told the hearings were being held to meet the requirements of set forth by the Department of Water Recourses. DWR will be responsible for fund a portion of the Wastewater Reclamation Facility.

City Planner Marker indicated Jana Jansen who is remodeling the old Seniors Center has requested using the City right of way as her required parking area. The Mayor and Council Members were in agreement to allow Ms. Jansen to use the area as parking as long as some requirements are met. She will be required to asphalt the area used from the property line to the existing roadway. She also will be responsible for maintaining the area.

City Planner Marker reported the Planning Commission has been working on a code amendment addressing subdivisions and condominium review process as well as development plat approval. The Mayor and Council Members will formally review the ordinance sometime in June or July.